
MINUTES 
 

April 3, 2017 
 
 

Board met in regular session with Lynn Zeller, Thomas Shuttlesworth and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were Attorney Joseph Kerwin, Larry Hoke and Jason Rudy. 
 
Jason Rudy, fire chief of Liberty Hose Co #1, asked for a joint meeting with Williamstown 
Borough to discuss a proposed fire tax to support the company.  The board suggested that he 
talk to the Borough and if they are in agreement have them contact the Board to schedule a 
mutual agreeable date for the meeting. 
 
Correspondence received (1) Dauphin Cty Sheriff, Sale of property at 190 Lenker Dr., (2) 
Dauphin Cty EMA, Status of emergency Mgmt Program, Secy to send letter to Mr. John 
McCready, Twp EMC requesting status of required updates; (3) US Census 2020, update of 
contact data. 
 
Unsafe Structure at 615 W. Market St. – Demolition permit submitted to County 
Firemen’s Relief Fund Audit – Awaiting reply to letter submitted by Solicitor 
Storm Water Drain Pipe – Awaiting installation by Drum Excavating 
Auditors to schedule audit of Tax Collector’s files 
Clean up Day May 13, 2017 – Request sent to Dauphin Cty Recycling for container for 
electronics and dumpsters have been ordered from Valley Waste, Inc 
 
Discussion on area around township building – B. Null to review trailer parking with owners and 
address the stones that were scattered on the black top. 
 
Approved the payment of budgeted funds to WEMS, Inc. and Wms Community Pride.  Secy to 
send letter to Williamstown Development Org. requesting current officers and 
individuals/organization contracted to maintain the park area. 
 
Reviewed application for part time employee.  Motion by Zeller, Second by Smith to approve 
the hiring of BillyJoe Miller for part time position at a starting salary of $12.00 ph., Motion 
carried. 
 
Being no further business, motion by Zeller, second by Shuttlesworth to adjourn, motion 
carried. 


